
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 5/4/2017 4:19:14 PM
Subject: Re: SC REQUEST FO VISIT BY : Lt. Governor KEVIN GRANT -

Looks good, right?
 

Sent using OWA for iPhone 

From: Lily Cogdill
 
Sent: Thursday, May 4, 2017 3:52:58 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: FW: SC REQUEST FO VISIT BY : Lt. Governor KEVIN GRANT -
 
 
 

From: Broome, Darryl [mailto:dbroome@aging.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Thursday, May 04, 2017 2:58 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: FW: SC REQUEST FO VISIT BY : Lt. Governor KEVIN GRANT -
 
This is confirmation for our meeting with HHS in D.C. Let me know if we need to talk. Gerry will get all necessary 
details from Joyce in the Atlanta Office.
 
Darryl
 
Darryl Broome
Agency Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910 Direct, (803) 734-9886 Fax
dbroome@aging.sc.gov
 
From: Dickinson, Gerry 
 
Sent: Thursday, May 04, 2017 2:36 PM
 
To: Broome, Darryl
 
Subject: FW: SC REQUEST FO VISIT BY : Lt. Governor KEVIN GRANT -
 
Darryl,
ACL has set the following time for the Lt. Governor and you to meet with Dan Berger, Acting Assistant Secretary for 
ACL and Edwin Walker who is the Deputy Assistant Secretary. Does May 15th at 2pm work for you? I will not be in the 
office until Monday so I’d like to finalize everything today if possible. If not, Joyce’s contact information is in her email 
below.
 
Also, they want to know the hot aging issues in SC - I would say that is probably moving the Office on Aging to the 
Department of Aging, while remaining in compliance with the Older Americans Act.
 
Also, they want to know areas of concern for the Lt. Gov.
 
Bios
Dan Berger
Acting Assistant Secretary for Aging
 

mailto:Danny%20Varat%20%3CDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov%3E
mailto:LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov
mailto:dbroome@aging.sc.gov


Acting Administrator, Administration for Community Living

Dan Berger currently serves as the Acting Assistant Secretary for Aging and Acting Administrator of the Administration for 
Community Living (ACL), assuming both roles in February 2017.
Mr. Berger has served in the position of Deputy Administrator for Management and Budget in ACL since its creation in April 2012. ACL brings 
together the federal government’s work on behalf of older adults and people with disabilities. From the beginning, ACL was based on a 
commitment to one fundamental principle — that people with disabilities and older adults should be able to live independently and participate 
fully in their communities. ACL works with states, tribes, community providers, researchers, universities, nonprofit organizations, businesses and 
families to achieve that vision.
Deputy Administrator for Management and Budget, he serves as the Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer and oversees the administration 
of ACL’s financial resources; discretionary and mandatory grants; information technology and telecommunications; procurement and facilities 
services; personnel and human capital development; and internal control activities. Under his leadership, the Center is responsible for improving 
the efficiency and effectiveness of ACL’s operations and providing effective administrative services to support ACL’s programs.
Prior to assuming his current position, Mr. Berger served in a variety of budget and management positions in the Department. Management 
positions at AoA included Director of the Center for Management and Budget, Director of the Office of Management Analysis and Resources, and 
Director of the Office of Information Resources Management. He entered Federal service as a Presidential Management Fellow in 1997 and spent 8 
years as a budget analyst in the Office of the Secretary and AoA.
He received a Master of Public Administration degree from Northeastern University and bachelor’s degrees in history and politics from Brandeis 
University. He resides in Fairfax, Virginia with his wife and three children.
 
 

From: Robinson-Wright, Joyce (ACL/ORO/Region IV) [mailto:Joyce.Robinson-Wright@acl.hhs.gov] 
 
Sent: Thursday, May 4, 2017 11:54 AM
 
To: Dickinson, Gerry <gdickinson@aging.sc.gov>
 
Cc: Miskis, Constantinos (ACL/ORO/Region IV) <Constantinos.Miskis@acl.hhs.gov>
 
Subject: SC REQUEST FO VISIT BY : Lt. Governor KEVIN GRANT -
 
Good Morning Gerry,
We are closer to getting this visit confirmation set. Please provide the following:
 

1.  In terms of date/time, 2:00pm in the afternoon of Monday May 15 is what works best 
for Dan and Edwin. 

2.  HOT issues that are current in South Carolina .
3.  Hot issues or area of concern the Lt Governor may want to discuss at the time of this 

visit.
 
Thank you, Joyce

 
 
 
Joyce Robinson Wright
Aging Services Program Specialist
Administration for Community Living, Region IV
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
61 Forsyth Street, SW, Suite 5M69
Atlanta, GA 30303-8909
Phone: 404-562-7594
FAX: 404-562-7598

mailto:Joyce.Robinson-Wright@acl.hhs.gov
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mailto:Constantinos.Miskis@acl.hhs.gov


 
  Words of Wisdom:  If you listen to peace you will experience it. If you listen for truth, you will hear it. If you listen to power, you will 
receive it. (Ernest holmes, Sc. of Mind.)
 
If there is no enemy within the enemy outside can do you no harm!!
 
 
 
 
 
From: Dickinson, Gerry [mailto:gdickinson@aging.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, May 02, 2017 12:25 PM
 
To: Robinson-Wright, Joyce (ACL/ORO/Region IV)
 
Subject: RE: Lt. Governor
 
Thanks Joyce - I was in training all last week and had to travel with the Lt. Governor yesterday for a grant 
announcement in Greenville so you were on my list to call today.
 
Thank you for all of your assistance with this.
 
Gerry
 

From: Robinson-Wright, Joyce (ACL/ORO/Region IV) [mailto:Joyce.Robinson-Wright@acl.hhs.gov] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, May 2, 2017 10:26 AM
 
To: Dickinson, Gerry <gdickinson@aging.sc.gov>
 
Subject: RE: Lt. Governor
 
Good Morning Gerry,
We are still working on this. Hopefully will be able to give you an answer today.
  Joyce
 
 
 
Joyce Robinson Wright
Aging Services Program Specialist
Administration for Community Living, Region IV
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
61 Forsyth Street, SW, Suite 5M69
Atlanta, GA 30303-8909
Phone: 404-562-7594
FAX: 404-562-7598

 
  Words of Wisdom:  If you listen to peace you will experience it. If you listen for truth, you will hear it. If you listen to power, you will 
receive it. (Ernest holmes, Sc. of Mind.)
 
If there is no enemy within the enemy outside can do you no harm!!
 
 
 
 
 
From: Dickinson, Gerry [mailto:gdickinson@aging.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Thursday, April 27, 2017 8:01 AM
 
To: Robinson-Wright, Joyce (ACL/ORO/Region IV)
 
Subject: Lt. Governor
 
Joyce, did you have any luck finding me an HHS official that the lt. Governor can meet on his trip to DC May 15 – 17.
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Thanks
Gerry
 
Gerry Dickinson
Policy Manager
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9867, Fax 803-734-9886
gdickinson@aging.sc.gov
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from 
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message
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